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FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQS) 
 

Q 1: Can co-authored papers be submitted? 
Ans: Yes, co-authored papers can be submitted for the Workshop. 
 
Q 2: Should all the authors in a co-authored submission be ‘junior faculty’? 
Ans: The senior-most author of the paper should be eligible as ‘junior faculty’, that is, should have been 
in a full-time academic and/or research position (including in a post-doctoral position) for not more than 
7 years as of the 15 July 2022. For instance, a candidate who qualifies as ‘junior faculty’ can submit a paper 
co-authored with an undergraduate, graduate or doctoral student. However, a candidate who qualifies as 
‘junior faculty’ may not submit a paper co-authored with senior faculty. 
 
Q 3: Will all the authors in a selected co-authored submission receive funding for travel and 
accommodation? 
Ans: Only one of the authors in a co-authored submission will receive funding for travel and 
accommodation. The other co-authors are welcome to attend the Workshop at their own expense. 
 
Q 4: Can doctoral candidates submit a paper of solo authorship? 
Ans: Doctoral candidates may submit a solo-authored paper if in addition to being a doctoral candidate 
they also hold some teaching or research role with any affiliated university. Candidates can use the ‘Bio’ 
section in the application form to highlight these roles and show their eligibility. Alternatively, doctoral 
candidates can submit a co-authored paper with an eligible ‘junior faculty’ (Refer to Q. 2). 
 
Q 5: Can participants from previous editions of the Workshop reapply? 
Ans: Yes, participants from previous editions of the Workshop may submit an abstract if they continue to 
be eligible.  
 
 


